MINUTES OF METING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 30TH OCTOBER 2003.

PRESENT

Barry Quinn  -  Chairman




Simon Ccross  -  Vice Chairman




Tib Axon




Neil Child




Sara Grayson




Andy Saunders




Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor

APOLOGIES

Adrian Cullinane

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

There were no persons present for this part of the meeting.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th October as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Parish Plan  -  Barry Quinn advised the meeting he had sent an e-mail to Simon Thompson thanking him for his presentation at last month’s meeting.  A briefing of this meeting would be incorporated in the next Newsletter for distribution 8th November together with an attached feedback form.   This should be returned to their nearest Councillor.   It was hoped there could be a response in time to submit a funding application before Christmas.

2. Middlefield Play Area  -  A letter had been received from Clive Godwin of PDC Legal Dept. detailing the terms and conditions for granting the lease back to the Parish Council.  A copy of this letter needed to be signed but the Chairman would copy and await further developments from MCG before taking any action.

3. Electoral Review  -  There was nothing further to report.  Awaiting outcome of Appeal.

4. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson reported she had received a letter from Friends of War Memorials suggesting we should get the memorial professionally cleaned and cut vegetation back.  They thought damage to the memorial was not too bad.  Barry to copy.   The Royal British Legion had provided a wreath for Remembrance Day to be placed on the Memorial. The Council unanimously agreed that a £25 donation be sent to The Royal British Legion to cover the costs.

5. Network Rail  -  Buzzer at Crossing.  The Chairman suggested this be mentioned in the next newsletter.  He also suggested we write to Gillian Topp, John Barnes and Woodlands Camping Site so they could brief their campsite guests on this topic.

6. Rave  -  Barry Quinn advised the meeting he had not yet spoken to Inspector Angie Downer.

7. Ruins of St. Mary’s  - Sara Grayson confirmed that she was awaiting a report from Ian Hewitt Archaeologist of Bournemouth University.  

8. Jason Wareham  -  The Clerk confirmed she had telephoned Gareth Kitchen who was in the process of making out a report to the Chairman of the Planning Board on this application.   He confirmed ditches have now been dug but admits the access is not ideal.  However, Mr Wareham has put forward a convincing business case for farming.   Therefore he would be recommending a 3 year temporary permission with a number of conditions.   After 3 years he would have to prove that the farming business was successful and may then be granted permanent permission.

9. DART  -  Barry Quinn confirmed he had attended the exhibition at Winterbourne Kingston and picked up data sheets which he handed to Councillors and the Clerk.

10. Bournemouth and Poole Waste Local Plan  -  The Chairman advised he had attended the exhibition at Winfrith Village Hall.   The selection by DCC of Winfrith Technology Centre for waste processing would also be discussed at the next UKAEA Liaison Meeting.  This waste would come from Bridport, Weymouth, Sherborne and Dorchester.  The Vice Chairman had also attended the meeting and advised :-

· That another 7 acre site does not exist on any other industrial site.

· The Winfrith site is a techology park with top grade businesses and therefore would not seem suitable for a Waste site.

· All vehicles entering Winfrith are searched

· The 15% increase of lorries on the road would not be acceptable.

· Moving the Waste by rail has not been fully explored.

· Should the technology business on the park move out because of the impact on the site, there could be loss of employment and revenue.

· If an objection was successful the sight may shift to Binnegar.

     A letter had been received from Arne Parish Council re meeting on the Local Plan to be 

     held by DCC at Stoborough Village Hall on Thursday 6th November.  All surrounding

     Parish Councils invited.  The Chairman would attend and contact Peter Sills to see if he

     was also interested in attending.  The Chairman suggested each Councillor fill in an 

     individual comment form and return by 7th November.  Simon Cross would e-mail

     bullet points to Chairman for response form on behalf of the Parish Council.

11.Bridge Strengthening  -  The Clerk reported that she had contacted DCC who promised that this work would be completed by February 2004/end of financial year.   The work

     would be contracted out and it was expected the road would be closed for the day and

     re-opened in the evening.

12.Speeding on A352  -  The Chairman would incorporate this problem when speaking to

     Inspector Downer about the Rave.

PLANNING APPLICATION

6/2003/899 (Delegated) – Adrian Cullinane, Binnegar Farm – Construction of a new

building to house generators.

The Council had no objections and the Clerk would inform PDC.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Newsletter  -  This was at present being compiled and would be ready for delivery on Saturday 8th November, together with Hawkins questionnaire and Parish Plan response form.

2. District and County Councillor Reports  -  As Malcolm Shakesby was not at the meeting there was no County Councillor Report.   The District Councillor reported on:-

(i) the letter received from PDC regarding Middlefield Play Area

(ii) the letter we are awaiting from Paul Croft on Monkey World issues

(iii) Jason Wareham Planning Application

3. Parish Council Maintenance Units  -  Letter received from DCC re repairs to minor roads which in our area would take place in January and July.  Two men in a van would carry out work 4 weeks at a time, taking no more than one hour on each job.  Andy Saunders would be the Parish Council point of contact.  Barry Quinn to copy letter and give to Andy.

4. Free Web Site  -  Barry Quinn advised the meeting that the Parish Council had received a flyer re The Local Channel, which was a new network of community websites.  This would mean East Stoke could have a free web site.   In addition, if five organisations or five companies join up free of charge, the Parish Council would receive 15% cash back for ever.  Barry Quinn to register before 1st December but admitted that generating revenue from 5 businesses in East Stoke would be difficult.   This could be promoted through the next newsletter.  The Agenda could be published on the web site.

5. Letter from Rallye Sunseeker re rally to run on Saturday 28th February 2004 within Wareham Forest.

6. Appeal by C. Barnes on Planning Application 2002/488 – Use of land between 1st March and 31st October each year to station 20 camping/caravan units and for caravan rallies.  All agreed that the Clerk should write a letter re-iterating our comments made in our letter of June 2002 reiterating that the issue of the cables not being laid underground has not yet been resolved.   

7. AONB National Forum at Athelhampton House 12th November.  Sara Grayson, Neil and Anita Saunders may attend.  Reserve 3 places.

8. Letter and book received from DCC re Local Transport Plan Third Annual Progress Report.  Any formal comments by 31st March 2004.  Barry Quinn to peruse and pass to Andy Saunders.

9. Letter from Michael Bond of Corfe Castle Parish Council re transport issues in this area.  He was asking Parish Councils for their support in co-ordinating transport with Swanage Taxis Ltd.  The Chairman said transport issues would be looked at as part of the Parish Plan.  Clerk to reply to Mr Bond.

10. Letter from PDC re Reimbursement of Councillors together with report of the Independent Remuneration Panel.  Maximum allowances payable to Councillors and it is the decision of each Parish Council to decide on the level of allowances.  The Chairman recommended that whilst this was a good idea he did not consider it appropriate for East

Stoke as it could only be recovered from the precept. This view was supported by all Councillors.

11. Letter from Air Ambulance re request for donation.  Put on file.  The Chairman said that maybe at end of financial year the Council might make some sort of donation.

FINANCE

S. Barrett – 3 Months Salary and Expenses  £394.48

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Letter from PDC re Police Community Support Officers.  PDC had decided not to submit a bid for a one year extension of the existing Community Warden Scheme funding but instead to investigate the possibility of making a bid for 2 years part funding of a PCSO scheme to run from April 2004.

2. Sara Grayson reported the Finger Post at Highwood was still not back in position.

3. Sara Grayson also reported that the concave mirror at the River Laboratory entrance was broken and was both unsightly and dangerous.  Clerk to write to the River Laboratories requesting that it be dismantled

4. Andy Saunders reported on the noise of cars when crossing over the Holmebridge Crossing.  Clerk to write to Network Rail suggesting sound proofing material be used similar to the crossing at Wool.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

20th November.

…………………………                                     …………………….

Chairman                                                                Date

